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VISION STATEMENT 
OF THE NY ANNUAL 

CONFERENCE 

 
The New York Annual 
Conference through 
the grace of God 
embodies the beloved 
community of hope, 
building  
up a healthy body  
of Christ, with  
heart-warmed  
United Methodists  
in mission for the 
transformation of the 
world. 

 
MISSION STATEMENT 
OF THE NY ANNUAL 

CONFERENCE 
 

We strive to share 
God’s love by creating 
safe places where all 
are accepted and 
welcomed, connecting 
the needs of people 
to the presence of 
God, and transforming 
the world through 
Christ. 

 

VISION STATEMENT 
OF THE UNITED 

METHODIST CHURCH 
OF LAKE 

RONKONKOMA 

We are the church  
at Five Corners 
spreading the  
“Light of Christ” from 
ourselves to  
the community and 
the world. 

 

 
 

Dear Members and Friends of UMCLR: 

 

           What a joy it was to confirm eight of our young people in the Christian faith on 

May 21 and welcome them as full members of our church. It was so special for all of 

us. Please continue to pray for each one of them that they will stay close to God and 

keep learning and growing and serving. I look forward to bowling with the Youth 

Group on June 7. Thank you also for the signed Godspell Jr. poster! I enjoyed the 

show so much and it will always remind me of what a wonderful production they put 

on for us, bringing the joy of following Jesus to life! 

           I have begun leading a Bible study on the Hebrew prophets. Some of our 

sessions are this month on Thursday evenings. The information on which weeks we 

will meet is found in this newsletter. We meet on zoom so that members of Trinity 

UMC of Coram can also take part. All are welcome to join for any or all of the 

sessions.  

           June is a busy month for many families. Congratulations on all of the 

achievements of your children and youth and on any who are graduating from one 

school and moving on to another in the Fall! We are proud of all of our graduates!  

Don’t forget that we will observe our celebration of Pentecost on Communion 

Sunday, June 4
th

, in addition to the hints of Pentecost on our Memorial Weekend 

Sunday, the actual date in the liturgical calendar. You may want to wear something 

red on June 4
th

 as a reminder of the Holy Fire! On June 4
th

 as we celebrate the 

excitement of the coming of the Spirit on Pentecost in Jerusalem, we are reminded of 

the international nature of the Church!  

            June is also our meeting month for the New York Annual Conference. Our 

clergy and lay delegates gather at Hofstra University again this year from June 9-11 

for the first time since covid after several Conferences on zoom, and it will be good to 

see one another in person and sing and worship together! All are welcome as guests. 

Thank you to Mike Zukowski for serving as our Lay Delegate. Please keep all of 

those being commissioned or ordained in your prayers, including my predecessor at 

Trinity UMC of Coram, Rev. Tracy Moore! I will be there with our clergy, supporting 

and processing into the service, but you will have a wonderful Nettie Baker Sunday 

here at church on June 11
th

. Thank you to Dennis Subbiondo for bringing the message 

that day and to Sue Preddice and all who are helping make it a special Sunday. Don’t 

forget to bring your flowers! 

            Finally, we are a church that welcomes all people to worship and serve God 

with us, and I want to wish all of our LGBTQ plus persons and households of 

UMCLR and the local community a Happy Pride Month.  I pray that we continue to 

be a place where no one is excluded or unsafe and all are loved and empowered to 

share their gifts and grow in faith and service. May we celebrate the diversity of 

God’s people.  

            See you at church! 

            With hope, faith and love, 

 

Pastor Karen Burger 



 

Lections 

 
June 4 

Trinity Sunday 
 

Gen 1:1-2:4a 

Ps 8 (UMH 743)  

2 Cor 13:11-13 

Matt 28:16-20 

 
June 11 

2nd Sunday after 
Pentecost 

 

Gen 12:1-9 

Ps 33:1-12 (UMH 767) 

Rom 4:13-25 

Matt 9:9-13, 18-26 

 
June 18 

3rd Sunday after 
Pentecost 

 

Gen 18:1-15 

Ps 116:1-2, 12-19  

(UMH 837)  

Rom 5:1-8 

Matt 9:35-10:8 (9-23) 

 
June 25 

34th Sunday after 
Pentecost 

 

Gen 21:8-21 

Ps 86:1-10, 16-17  

 UMH (749)  

Rom 6:1b-11 

Matt 10:24-39 
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Greetings from the Education work area, 
 
      We have had an amazing spring! Our young people performed 
Godspell, Jr.  to two packed houses on April 30. It was well done and an 
inspiration to all that attended.  Thank you to Heather Edwards-Wilson, 
Wendy Duffy, Jennie Olivotti, Tammy Edwards-Wilson, George Doukas, 
Walter Schroeder, and all who contributed to the success of this venture. 
Especially we thank our youth and their families for the time put into 
preparing, rehearsals and the performances.  
      We confirmed eight of our youth into full membership on May 
21. Again, there are many people to thank. Thank you to Diane Hansen 
and Rich Tom for being their teachers on Wednesday night for the past 
two years. Thank you to Diane Hatton for being our substitute when 
needed. Thank you to Pastor Burger for being there on Wednesday nights 
to get to know our class and help in any way and for conducting a 
beautiful Confirmation Service. Thank you to Allyssa Schoenemann for her 
guidance and support as the secondary Sunday school teacher. Thank you 
to our youth advisors, Wendy and Jennie, for giving our youth many 
opportunities to serve and strengthen their friendships as they met 
together. Thank you to our craft ladies, Wendy Duffy, Debra Schild, Angel 
Sinclair and Paula Filipowich for making each of our confirmands a 
beautiful quilted pillow that was presented on Confirmation day. Thank 
you to Walter Schroeder for being there for us, the pictures and help with 
our service.  Thank you to Abby Preziosi for all of her work on our student 
faith statements, special inserts and bulletins for Confirmation. Thank you 
to our sponsors who supported our class for two years and will continue to 
do so. Thank you to the parents and confirmands for their commitment to 
our two year program. We are thrilled to have our eight new members and 
look forward to their participation in our church’s mission. Please let us 
know if you have a youth entering eighth grade that would be interested in 
joining our new class this fall. 
      We are looking forward to our Children and Youth Sunday on June 11. 
It is also Nettie Baker day. It will be the last day of Sunday school until fall. 
We will recognize and thank our teachers. We are grateful for their 
dedication and look forward to this opportunity to thank them during our 
Worship Service. Thank you, Sharon Corvaia, for being our Sunday School 
Superintendent, and teachers Karen Buckheit, Ann Schoenemann, Tammy 
Edwards-Wilson, Allyssa Schoenemann and Rich Tom. Stay tuned, there 
may be some special programming during the summer for the children on 
Sunday morning.  
       Education will be hosting coffee hour in June. Please join us and let’s 
talk about how you can become part of our team! 
 
Sue Preddice 
Education Chair 



 
 

Ongoing Missions: 
 

 

The Food Pantry  
is open on the  

1st  & 3rd Tuesday  
of the month  

(except holidays) 
from 3:00 – 5:00 pm 
 

 

 
 
 

Support Groups: 
 

Narcotics Anonymous  
Mondays - 7:00 pm  

Thursdays -7:30 p.m. 
in Fellowship Hall 

 
Alcoholics Anonymous 

Tuesdays – 6:30 &  

8:30 p.m. 

Fridays – 8:00 p.m. 

 

 

Please call our  
church office at  

631-588-5856 for 
further information. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

       
 

 
 



 
 
 
 

Martha’s Place  
 

Thrift Shop 
 

631-981-9749 
 
 

Hours: 
 

Mondays 
10 am – 2 pm 

 
Tuesdays 

10 am – 2 pm 
 

Fridays 
10 am – 2 pm 

 
Saturdays 

10 am – 2 pm 
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These names are offered each month.  It is an opportunity to 

extend to our friends and loved ones the love of Christ on 

these special days, and to express our thanks for the gift of 

their presence in our midst. 

If you would like to be on our birthday list, please call the 

church office at (631) 588-5856 and we will gladly add your 

name. 
    3    Frank Barta, Sr. 

    8    Bobbie Clark 

    9    Keith Almonaitis 

    11   Jeffrey Guerrero 

    16   Marilyn Becht 

    18   Olivia Eger 

    22   Robert Kohout 

    22   Aidan Drisgula  

    23   Nicole Paul 

    25   Pat Gibiser 

    26   Cathy Myers 

    28   Karolyn Kiendle 

    30   Heather DeSanto 
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 The UMM had a well-deserved spiritual retreat weekend at 

Camp Quinipet in March. We had a total of 19 men, most from 

our church but some new men from various churches joined us 

(one was even a Roman Catholic). We hope future retreats will 

be as plentiful with men from all over. Thanks to Ray Becht for 

providing the food for our bodies as well as the program for our 

souls. Our old friend Art Ricker provided our service on Sunday 

morning. 

 

Dennis Subbiondo 

President UMM 

 

       
 

If you have any concerns or prayer requests, do not 

hesitate to contact the church office and the 
pastor at any time. 
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“Never doubt that a small group of 
thoughtful committed citizens can change 
the world; indeed, it’s the only thing that 

ever has.”  – Margaret Mead 
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Sunday, June 11, is “Nettie Baker Sunday.”  Please 

remember to bring some flowers to the service 

to help remember this remarkable woman and the 

heritage of our church. 
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Please notify the church office of any 

telephone number, address or email address 

changes so that we may update our files.   
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Our 2023 Missions Book has been emailed 

to the congregation. If you would like a 

printed copy, please call the office or 

send an email to Abby@umclr.com.   

 

We ask for a donation of $10 to cover 

the cost of printing. 
 

 
The flowers on the altar are available to purchase each 
week in honor or in memory of loved ones.  Please call 
the church office at 631-588-5856 to make arrangements.  
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John Wesley 
 

Born:  June 28, 1703 
Died:  March 2, 1791 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 


